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Each year, we ask services to complete an annual return. This gives us important 
information that helps inform our scrutiny and improvement work. To reduce 
duplication of data collection overall, we share some of the information with other 
organisations, such as the Scottish Social Services Council and the Scottish 
Government. We also use the data collected to produce several statistical 
publications that you can view on our website.  
 
We ask for a great deal of information about each service and the people who use 
them so, while we aim to keep changes to a minimum, it’s important that we review 
the questions to help keep them current and collect the correct information.  
 
This paper provides a summary of all the changes you can expect to see in this 
year’s annual return form. Please answer the new questions to the best of your 
knowledge, we accept that you may not yet have a record of some of the information 
we are asking for. 
 
1. Changes to annual returns for ALL service types  
 
We have added a new safer staffing page to inform our safer staffing program of 
work.  All staff working in health and social care should understand the guiding 
principles of the Health and Care (Staffing) (Scotland) Act 2019 (the Act) which was 
enacted 1 April 2024. 
 
We have added a set of two questions to the staff recruitment section about where 
and how services hold staff recruitment records. This will be used to inform our focus 
on safer recruitment next inspection year. 
 
In the staff member details section, we have added three new SSSC registration 
categories for practitioners in housing support services, care at home services and 
both housing support and care at home services. This has been added to be in line 
with new job roles on the SSSC register. 
 
2. Changes to care homes for adult’s annual return form  
 
In the service usage section, where we ask you to specify user needs we have 
changed the category “cognitive impairment” to “suspected dementia” to provide a 
clearer indication of those who may require a similar level of care to those with a 
dementia diagnosis. 
 
In the staffing methods and tools section, we have introduced an additional 
response option for falls risk assessments and residents’ care plans to include "No 
residents have a falls risk assessment in their care plan". This was to ensure that all 
services were able to respond to this question. 
 
3. Changes to the fostering form 
 
In the service usage section (local authority and independent) we have expanded 
the question set to include up to three questions on cross-border placements. This is 
to improve Scotland’s data on cross-border placements. 
 
 
 
 

https://www.careinspectorate.com/index.php/publications-statistics/19-public/statistics
https://www.legislation.gov.uk/asp/2019/6/enacted
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Headquarters 
Care Inspectorate 
Compass House 
11 Riverside Drive 
Dundee 
DD1 4NY 
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email: enquiries@careinspectorate.com 
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